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USDA Reminds Idaho Producers of Important Procedures for Filing Crop Insurance 

Claims 

 

SPOKANE, Wash., August 21, 2014 — The United States Department of Agriculture’s (USDA) 

Risk Management Agency reminds Idaho producers affected by recent excessive rain and hail 

related crop damage of important procedures for claiming losses under the federal crop insurance 

program.  All producers should refer to their crop insurance policies for complete details on 

providing notice of damage or loss. 

 

In general, producers must give notice within 72 hours of the initial discovery of damage or loss 

of production of a planted crop, but not later than 15 days after the end of the insurance period. 

Additional provisions and timelines apply to crops insured with revenue protection. In the event 

there is no damage or loss of production for those who elect revenue coverage, producers must 

give notice no later than 45 days after the latest date the harvest price is released for any crop in 

the unit where there may be a revenue loss. 
 
Losses may be reported by telephone or in person to a crop insurance agent within 72 hours, but 

must be confirmed in writing within 15 days. It is important that producers do not dispose of the 

crops without contacting their insurance agent. Producers must get written consent from their 

insurance company before destroying any of the insured crop that is not harvested or put to 

another use, putting the acreage to another use, or abandoning any portion of the insured crop. 

Timely notices of damage and loss adjustment are extremely important for all crops. 

 

For more information on duties in the event of damage, loss, abandonment, destruction, or 

alternative use of the crop or acreage, producers should refer to their individual crop insurance 

policies and contact their crop insurance agents.  
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USDA is an equal opportunity provider and employer. To file a complaint of discrimination, write: USDA, Office of 

the Assistant Secretary for Civil Rights, Office of Adjudication, 1400 Independence Ave., SW, Washington, DC 20250-

9410 or call (866) 632-9992 (Toll-free Customer Service), (800) 877-8339 (Local or Federal relay), (866) 377-8642 

(Relay voice users). 
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